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CANADA VERSUS GUADELOUPE, AN EPISODE OF THE 
SEVEN YEARS' WAR1

The paper war, which began in 1760, on the question whether in 
making peace with France it would be well to keep Canada or 
Guadeloupe, should a choice be found necessary, is discussed by such 
historians as Mr. Lecky and Mr. G. L. Beer, but though the chief 
pamphlets on either side were known to them both, neither the extent 
of the controversy nor the light which it throws on the prevailing 
theory of empire has always been noticed.

The fray began in January, 1760, with A Letter addressed to Two 
Great Men, on the Prospect of Peace, and on the Terms necessary 
to be insisted upon in the Négociation. All these pamphlets were of 
course published anonymously, and if unsuccessful, disavowed, while 
if successful, various pretenders to the authorship were apt to arise. 
This Letter is ascribed by Lecky to Lord Bath, by the catalogue of 
the British Museum to J. Douglas, successively bishop of Carlisle 
and Salisbury. It seems probable that the pamphlet was written by 
Douglas, the protégé of Lord Bath, but that the author had the 
benefit of a revision by his patron. Bath, formerly Pulteney, had 
been the great opponent of Sir Robert Walpole, had been kicked 
upstairs into the House of Lords by his opponent, and had ever since 
revenged himself by throwing pamphlets out of the window. In the 
present case some paragraphs show an animus against Sir Robert 
Walpole and a knowledge of the inner history of the period 
1740-1742, which make it probable that they were either inspired or 
dictated by the patron. Though Horace Walpole naturally alludes to 
it as “ a very dull pamphlet ”, it is really written with some clear­
ness in favor of the retention of Canada.

The flood-gates were now unloosed. Apparently the next piece to 
appear was An Answer to the Letter to Two Great Men, Containing 
Remarks and Obserz>ations on that Piece, and Vindicating the Char­
acter of a noble Lord from Inactivity. This, though written in a 
kindly spirit, does not add much to the discussion, taking the easy line 
that we should keep all our conquests. “ I am for retaining all our 
American conquests, and even for insisting upon Martinico, that

1 Paper read at the annual meeting of the American Historical Association, 
December, 1911.
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